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(Planning Council)
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This Petition was referred to to the DST Staff Council (Planning Council) Action  Text: 
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A motion was made by Mr. Sieben, seconded by Mr. Feltman, that this agenda item be Forwarded to 

the Planning Commission, on the agenda for 11/9/2016. The motion carried by voice vote.

 Action  Text: 

Mr. Sieben said this property is currently unincorporated.  They have a landscape business in Kane 

County that has an interim Special Use.  This proposal would allow the landscape business to stay 

where it is on the Austin Avenue side and that would be zoned R-1(S).  When that went away, then the 

property would revert to the future R-1 uses.  There would then be a zoning along Farnsworth Avenue 

of B-2(S), so there could be future business development on the Farnsworth side versus the Austin 

side.  The OS-1 is for Open Space.  That would reflect the area of the flood plain, which is part of 

Indian Creek.  It goes through the southern edge of this property, so that would reflect the area where 

the flood plain is, so that would not be buildable.  As part of this agreement, the Planned Development, 

there would be some right-of-way dedication and, I think, construction easement related to the Indian 

Creek/Farnsworth Avenue bridge reconstruction project.

 Notes:  
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Mr. Sieben said we do need to vote this out.  This will actually go to a special Planning Commission 

meeting next Wednesday on November 9th.  I’ll make a motion to move this forward to the November 

9th Planning Commission.  Mr. Feltman seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
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